

UELRR Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting of November 2, 2017
MINUTES
The UELRR Advisory Committee met Thursday, November 2, 2017 at 1:30 P.M., at the Louisiana Department of Revenue.
Committee Members present were: Chairwoman Donna Andries, Danell Gerchow, Andrew Kolb and Melanie David (newly appointed member).  
Also present were Darlene Allen, Debra Guillory, Kathleen Sheffield, Shuna Knapps, Byron Henderson and Krissy Thomas (of LDR), Rick Mekdessie, (E-Gov Systems), Mark West (LATA), Lisa Broussard (Broussard Partners), and Gregory Ruppert (Jefferson Parish Sheriff’s Office).
Chairwoman Andries declared the meeting duly convened at 1:30 P.M.
A motion was made by member Danell Gerchow to adopt the agenda and Melanie David seconded and the committee agreed.  
Andrew Kolb made a motion to adopt the minutes from the Advisory Committee meeting of May 4, 2017, which was seconded by Danell Gerchow and the committee agreed.  The minutes were adopted.  
The following agenda items were discussed by the committee:

1.) Current Operations/Statistics as of September 30, 2017
· Collections as of April were $185.2 million and 113.7K returns filed.  
· Total Collections to date are $13.9 billion with over 8.2 million returns filed.  

2.) Issues or Comments on Parish E-File

· Validation – The issue was stopping the returns from suspending.  Rick discussed that when he had a discussion with Rodanda Washington of LDR they realized it’s actually not account validation.  Rick with send the description for approval.  
· Paper Return – Discussion was had on whether this should continue to be pursued due to the high numbers of electronic filing.  Technically, the statute does provide for a uniform paper return to be established but since the Uniform Tax Code was passed in 2003 a return has yet to be created.  Would a change in legislation be required to remove this from the statute?  The Committee would like to leave as is at this moment.  
· 
Enhancement Proposal – The Secretary has the current proposal for review.  The LDR is proposing additional changes.  LDR has met with E-Gov Systems and have discussed creating a drop down where taxpayers can only select from the approved exemption codes.  Chairwoman Andries asked about whether the parishes may want to be included on that on feature for things like Sales Tax Holidays or other write-ins that are used, such as Food and Drug.  Rick asked if it has been an issue on the electronic returns. Donna replied it has been in the past on the paper returns.  Rick asked if it would be local returns or would it vary from parish to parish but not aware of any issues with the electronic return.  Donna stated that maybe it could something that could be built into Parish E-File.  Donna asked that Melanie poll LATA to see if the need is there.  A motion was made by Danell to make the changes to Parish E-file on the state side as far as exemption codes.  Melanie seconded and the Board agreed.  Other enhancements were brought before the committee by Debra Guillory that have been proposed by the locals, taxpayers and practitioners.  One is to add a sort feature on ACH Credit Payments and to stop the system from timing out (St. Charles).  Rick discussed exporting to an excel spreadsheet and will look into further once receiving the information from Debra.  Another enhancement discussed was adding taxpayer information (name and address) on the report header or print out.  Rick asked to be sent a copy of the report so he can review it.  Rick stated that the practitioner is signed in as the taxpayer and that’s why it’s not showing up.  Another was error messages be personalized and more specific to the taxpayer with the Parish name and phone number to call.  Also discussed was the confirmation page.  A request was made to have the ability to see the total amount on the confirmation page instead of on just the summary page.  Currently the confirmation page gives the confirmation number, the date filed, and opportunity to view and print with the totals on it.  The summary page has all of the information as well.  Also discussed was a reminder to file.  Rick states this feature is already there in the system it just has to be set up.  Donna asked about maybe getting a tutorial for the taxpayers.  Rick stated there are FAQs but no tutorial.  Rick added that one can be made or even a YouTube video for the taxpayers and the administrators.  Rick will put together a proposal with these current changes and send to Krissy for the Secretary’s review and approval.  
4.)  Next Meeting Date
· The date of the next meeting is scheduled for February 15, 2018 at 1:30 PM.   Future dates are tentatively scheduled quarterly on the second Thursday of the month at 1:30 PM.  (5/10/18, 8/9/18, and 11/8/18)  
There being no further agenda items or public comments Danell Gerchow made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Andrew Kolb seconded.  Chairwoman Andries adjourned the meeting at 2:07 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted by:

__________________________

Donna Andries, Chairwoman
